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	8th October 2016



Dear Sir / Madam

Re: Year 12 SPRUCE Course (Student Pre University Court Exposure)
The Judges and Staff at Bradford Combined Court Centre consider that the Court has an important role in this City, not only in the resolution of criminal, civil and family trials but as part of the City’s infrastructure and, in particular in informing the public about the work that we do and the interrelationship between the Courts, lawyers and the public. To that end we have for many years welcomed Court visits from school and university students and have from time to time had Judges visit schools to speak and to discuss issues relating to the Law with students.

In June 2015 we launched a new initiative for the benefit of school students who are in Year 12 and are considering a career in the Law. Some students may be contemplating studying Law at university whilst others may be thinking that they might want a legal career in the future but would like to study a subject other than Law before making a decision.

In 2015 the SPRUCE Course (Student Pre University Court Exposure) attracted some 25 students from across schools in the Bradford area. Held at Bradford Combined Court Centre it was a three-day course in which students had the opportunity to hear from Judges, practitioners and academics about the study and practice of law in a wide range of areas and about practical issues which arise for those contemplating a future in the Law. Having the chance to speak to Judges, Barristers and Solicitors provided students with valuable information and insight into what Law is all about and students also had the opportunity to view the Court ‘in action’.

Whilst we do not try to dissuade people from entering the Law, we are aware that many do not have the family background in the profession as was historically the case.  We want their choice to go on to study and/or practice law to be based on what happens in the real world, rather than the way things are portrayed in the media – this is a big decision. Students need to know the positives and the pitfalls before making that decision.

Following a careful review of SPRUCE 2015 we made some significant improvements and modifications and SPRUCE 2016 attracted over 40 students and was again, we believe a great success. However, we believe that the numbers attending were too great and so, whilst we are excited to announce SPRUCE 2017 we will this year be limiting numbers to maximum of 30 students. It is therefore vital that schools do not delay in bringing the course to the attention of students who may have a real interest in the study and/or practice of the Law, as we are confident that places will fill up fast.

The course is offered at no cost to students attending but it is only for those students with a real commitment: we start at 9 and do not finish until about 4.30, because there is so much that we want to pack in to ensure that this is a valuable and enjoyable learning experience for everyone who attends. The places would be offered on a first come, first served basis. We would like to enquire whether this course might be of interest to your school and your students. In the past, some students were unaware of the course and missed out on a place as a result, and it is vital that schools help us to reach out to those students who are seriously interested in studying Law at University and/or are interested in a career in the Law. 
Please find enclosed the 2016 programme for the course: it is likely that the 2017 programme will be subject to some modifications, but the 2016 programme provides a very substantial idea of what we propose to offer next year. Although not yet fixed, the course is likely to take place at the end of June/beginning of July 2017.

If you feel that you might have students who would be interested in attending next year’s course I would be grateful if you would kindly respond with any expressions of interest before Friday 5th December.

If you require any further information at this stage would you please contact Ms Jayne FurnIss, Usher/Jury Manager and Witness Liaison Officer via email (jayne.furniss@hmcts.gsi.gov.uk) or by phone (01274 840578).

I hope this is an initiative which will be of interest to you as I am confident that it would be of significant benefit to your students.

Yours sincerely

His Honour Judge Jonathan Rose

School, College and University Liaison Judge

Bradford Combined Court Centre
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